
Biannual News from Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation • Fall 2014



Dear Foundation Family:

Joyful Generosity Abounds

As I look through these pages of Compassionate Giving, I am struck by all the smiles. The

happy faces pictured here remind me of the goodness that is inherent in everyone affiliated
with the Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation. We are Board members, volunteers, donors
and staff who each have our own special reasons for choosing to be so closely aligned with
Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation.

In this issue of Compassionate Giving, some of our donors thoughtfully describe the story

behind their generosity. It is touching to learn the reasons for their generosity, and how

they find joy in giving to others. I wish we had room to include more of your stories.

Regardless of your personal reasons for giving your time, talent, and dollars to the 

Foundation, I want you to know that you are deeply appreciated. 

As the fundraising arm of Good Samaritan Hospital for more than 28 years, our patients

have come to rely on our goodness to keep our quality of care among the best in the 

country. On behalf of these patients, thank you for being so dependable! It is so good 

to count you as a member of the Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation family. 

Sincerely,

Mary L. Rafferty
President and Chief Executive Officer
Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation
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|  WOMEN OF COMPASSION
Seven amazing women were honored at the 9th annual
Women of Compassion luncheon on Friday, May 9th, 2014.
The event, hosted by Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation
and sponsored by Resonate, Inc., was held at Cincinnati's
Queen City Club.  Each woman was honored for her caring
spirit and the impact that she has had on so many lives
around her.

The Women of Compassion program was established in
2005 by the Foundation's Women in Philanthropy Advisory
Group.  The program, to honor and recognize extraordinary
women, has raised nearly $110,000 for Good Samaritan
Hospital and Good Samaritan College of Nursing.

A Woman of Compassion can be nominated with a $1,000
gift to Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation.  The next
Women of Compassion luncheon is scheduled for Friday,
May 8, 2015. For more information please contact Kelly
Vance at 513-862-3742 or Kelly_Vance@trihealth.com

The Women of Compassion Class of 2014:
Jan Ludewig nominated by Gates Smith

Sister Barbara Hagedorn, S.C. nominated by Linda Smith Berry,   
Dr. Steve Eby, and Dr. James Konerman

Clara Bramkamp* represented and nominated by Rita Bramkamp 

Mary Flamm nominated by her Family

Marty House nominated by Jane Whalen

Colleen Albers Richter nominated by Dr. Joann Lohr

Marcia Schulte nominated by Barb Culver

*Deceased

More information along with 
additional photos 

from this year's event can be found 
on our website 

at www.gshfoundation.com.
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CATHOLIC HEALTH INITIATIVES MISSION AND MINISTRY FUND 
Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation has been awarded a $200,000 grant for Helping Opiate-Addicted
Pregnant Women Evolve (HOPE) program.  The project is designed to improve the maternal health and 
infant birth outcomes for opiate-addicted women.

THE HELEN C. COARD FOUNDATION, PNC BANK, TRUSTEE
This foundation was established by Helen C. Coard who was a volunteer for many years at Good 
Samaritan Hospital.  This foundation's most recent gift of $12,000 is being used to award 
scholarships to students enrolled at the Good Samaritan College of Nursing and Health Science.

THE CHARLES E. SCHELL FOUNDATION, FIFTH THIRD BANK, TRUSTEE
Generously, this foundation awarded $100,000 payable over four years to provide educational 
assistance loans to nursing students enrolled at the Good Samaritan College of Nursing and Health 
Science.  This loan program will allow students to fulfill their dreams of becoming a registered nurse.

MARCH OF DIMES OHIO CHAPTER
Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation received a $35,000 grant from the March of Dimes Ohio Chapter 
for the Helping Opiate-Addicted Pregnant Women Evolve (HOPE) program. Good Samaritan Hospital 
seeks to develop a model for postpartum care planning that ensures compliance with postpartum care
and adherence to opioid addiction recovery and improves disease management and wellness support. 

SC MINISTRY FOUNDATION
Two grants have been provided to Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation by the SC Ministry Foundation.

• Summer Youth Employment Program
This grant provides fulltime summer employment at Good Samaritan Hospital/TriHealth for teens 
from Seton High School interested in pursuing a health care related career.  Participants earn a 
competitive wage and have the opportunity to explore careers in health care.

• Good Samaritan Free Health Center
This grant was designated for Improving the Oral Health Status of the Good Samaritan Free Health 
Center Patients.  The goal is to build upon the trust established within the Center for providing 
volunteer based care at no charge for those in need who do not have access.  Attention will be focused 
on building a pattern for return visits for dental care, cleaning and education as appropriate.

Without the generous support of foundations, many outreach programs initiated by Good Samaritan
Hospital would not be possible.  Recently Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation was awarded the
following grants and we want to recognize and thank the foundations for their support of programs
and projects that improve the quality of life for the people living in our community.

RECENT GRANTS SECURED 
by Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation
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| GOOD SAMARITAN HOSPITAL GUILD NEwS

Interested in becoming a member?

Please contact Sandy Kiefer, Chairwoman, Membership

513.862.2416 or sandy_kiefer@trihealth.com

Jamie Easterling, Executive Director, Good Samaritan Hospital; 
Mary Griffin, Guild Treasurer; and Carol Mayborg, Guild President 

Cindy Ortner was installed as the new president of The Good Samaritans
and announced that the 31st Annual Gala would be held on Saturday, 
February 7, 2015 at the Hyatt Regency Cincinnati.  The theme of this 
annual event will be Marvelous Magical Motown and will support 
Women's Services at Good Samaritan Hospital.

Cindy Ortner will work with Nancy Fehr to chair this event.  
Dr. Michael Marcotte will serve as physician champion.

Ticket prices range from $500 - $1,000 and a variety of corporate 
sponsorships and underwriting opportunities are available.

THE GOOD SAMARITANS 2014-2015 OFFICERS

The membership of Good Samaritan Hospital Guild met in May 2014 
to install a new treasurer,  Mary Griffin.  Candice Fern was announced 
as Chairwoman of Birth Certificates/Baby Photos and 
Angie Lamb as the Chairwoman of the Gift Shop.

2014-2015 OFFICERS OF GOOD SAMARITAN HOSPITAL GUILD

Carol Mayborg, President

Fran Connors, Vice-President/President Elect

Mary Griffin, Treasurer

Anne Cooksey, Corresponding Secretary

Terry Miller, Recording Secretary

Lilly Ashbrook, Immediate Past President

Candy Hart, Chairwoman, Activities

Candice Fern, Chairwoman, Birth Certificates/Baby Photos

Angie Lamb, Chairwoman, Gift Shop

Sandy Kiefer, Chairwoman, Membership

Amy Hayden, Chairwoman, Special Projects

Darlene Ambach, Parliamentarian

NEWS FROM THE GOOD SAMARITANS OF GOOD SAMARITAN HOSPITAL FOUNDATION

Ginger LaMar (left) and Mark Witte
(right) accepting their 2014 Gala Award
from Pam Rossmann (center)President

The Good Samaritans held their annual membership meeting in May 2014.  The first order 
of business was to award funds from the 2014 Gala by president of The Good Samaritans, 
Pamela Rossmann, as follows:

•    $330,000 was awarded to TriHealth Cancer Institute for the development of a  
comprehensive Breast Cancer Program at Good Samaritan Hospital

•    $50,000 was awarded to Good Samaritan Hospital Medical Education Research Fund

For more information, contact Lynn Meyer, Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation, 513.862.1258 or lynn_meyer@trihealth.com.

Cindy Ortner, President

Cindy Rodriguez, President-Elect

Pamela Rossmann, Past President

Suzanne Costandi, Recording Secretary

Susan Manegold, Treasurer

Susan Cranley, First Year Director

Donna Lambers, First Year Director

Shiva Ghazi, Second Year Director

Ann McCarthy, Second Year Director
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Barbara M. Hobbie Memorial Nursing
Scholarship

Amanda Borchers

Betty Rush Scully Scholarship
Elizabeth Kuka

Carl and Joyce Braun Scholarship
Melissa Jones

Carol Mayborg Scholarship
Stephen Brinkman
Dushawn Sellers

Carol Rabenstein Brown Becker Scholarship
Taylor Pratt

Class of 1958 Scholarship
Cole Jungbluth

Class of 1961 Scholarship
Brittni Berkebile
Caylin Locker

Cora Budde Scholarship
Mackenzie Smith

Edward and Rita Ross Bramkamp 
Scholarship

Erin Shine

Erna Dalton Butler Scholarship
Stephen Brinkman
Chelsea Fugate
Lauren Morrell
Randi Swisshelm

Ginny Roberts Memorial 
Scholarship

Catherine  Banks
Jenifer Bellamy
Paul Eubanks

Good Samaritan Hospital Guild Scholarship
Elizabeth Goetz
Caitlin Wilschevick
Alison Woulms

GSC Alumni Association Scholarship
Chante Baker
Sarah Becker
Stephanie Bramkamp
Kianna Brooks
Myeisha Butler
Amy Campbell
Michelle Chambers

Anna Christman
Angelica Cope
Amber Eckstein
Jennifer Elsaesser
Courtney Esz
Sharethea Fairbanks
Mary Franz
Megan Fuerbacher
Baer Gabriella
Toni Gardner
Brooke Hammiel
Maryann Hoffman
Jessica Ingram
Alexis Johnson
Lindsay Johnson
Maggie Johnson
Jessica Keesler
Samantha Lanham
Emily Linville
Ashley Luers
Susan Martin
Katherine Mosier
Samantha Pelfrey
Catherine Perry
Michael Perry
Fineice Richardson
Ashley Ruble
Jonah Salyers Jr
Kirsten Scalf
Lydia Shih
Holly Shoemaker
Lauren Stallworth
Sarah Stapleton
Paula Sturgill
Randi Swisshelm
Sarah Tebelman
Caitlyn Ware
Emilie Weber
Tasha Williams

Helen Coard Scholarship
Amy Campbell
Michelle Chambers
Jenifer Elsaesser
Toni Gardner
Maryann Hoffman
Alexis Johnson
Jessica Keesler
Emily Linville
Ashley Luers
Ashley Ruble
Jonah Salyers
Lydia Shih

Helping Hand Scholarship
Dushawn Sellers

Jacqueline Boothe Lips Scholarship
Leann Buschmeier
Christina Carley

Jacquelyn Mayer Scholarship
Nicolette  Haussler

James Brunsman Memorial 
Scholarship

Kelly Murphy

Jan W. Klarquist Single Parent 
Nursing Scholarship

Jennifer Fern

Jane Hartman Whalen
Scholarship

Maggie Adams
Rosemarie Andrews

Joan Dornette Scholarship
Jennifer Fern

JoAnn Dellegrotti Memorial 
Scholarship

Matthew Ciambarella
Morgan Mosier

John and Mary Sparke Memorial 
Scholarship

Morgan White

Josephine Walters CareStar 
Scholarship

Priscilla Antao
Behroze Dalal
Stephanie Richmond
Ellen Schetzer

Julie Vollette Memorial 
Scholarship

Alexandra Puthoff

Karen Ann Mulholland 
Scholarship Endowment

Leslie McCree

Kathleen Carrigan Scholarship
Lisa Summerville

M. Florence '51 and Leonard J. Schneider
Family Scholarship

Laura Jones

Marge and Charles J. Schott Scholarship
Courtney Henry

Marian & Ray Evers Scholarship
Caitlyn Schlie

Marilee Aubuchon Satchell 
Scholarship

Nadia David
Mariah Duskin

Mother Ryan Scholarship
Gabriella Baer
Bobbi Kimble
Maria Roque

Ray Bergman Scholarship
Kelcie Heil

Rita DeFazio Yokers Nursing 
Scholarship

Mandy  Randolph

Rita Howe Hutchinson Memorial 
Scholarship

Marissa Collins
Antoinette Fuller

Robert and Christine Steinmann Family
Foundation Scholarship

Jennifer Freudiger
James  Hankey
Peyton Napier

Rose Marie Niehoff Lukens 
Scholarship

Jessie Hamilton

Shaw Family Scholarship
Katherine Doherty

Sister Grace Marie Hiltz Scholarship
Megan Fuerbacher

Stephen Jason Morsch 8 Days 1 Hour 
Scholarship

Angela Moore

The Good Samaritans Scholarship
Amanda Berthold

Vivian Honor Oestreicher Nursing 
Scholarship

Alexa Oaks

Good Samaritan College Awards Nursing Scholarships
With the continued support of our scholarship donors, we were able to award 117 scholarships totaling more than $157,000 at
our 2014 Scholarship Banquet.  Along with the 102 scholarship recipients, we would like to thank our donors who continue to
make this possible year after year.  With your support we can continue to be a regional leader in providing nursing and health
care    education in a unique Catholic and hospital-based college environment. 
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Do you or someone in your family want to show appreciation for wonderful care received while at Good Samaritan
Hospital?  Our Spirit of Compassion Program is a great opportunity for you to make a donation in honor of a physician,
nurse or staff member who made a difference.  You may wish to share a personal note of thanks.  A representative
from the Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation will deliver the note and recognize your caregiver with a Spirit of
Compassion gift to commemorate your generosity.  The money will be used to make improvements that will ensure
quality and compassionate care in the future.   Testimony from grateful patients/families:

“We make a donation to the Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation every year to honor our son’s
nurses for their unbelievable compassion and care. They encouraged us, prayed with us and stayed
hopeful. We truly believe that because of the talented staff at Good Samaritan, our son is happy
and healthy today.”

“Nancy took care of me during my recent surgery and she was the very best nurse Good Sam could
have. She’s very dedicated to her profession and so very caring. She made me feel very comfortable.”

“Please share with the President-CEO how positive my two hospital visits were. Everyone was
compassionate, efficient and caring.”

A GRATEFUL PATIENT PROGRAM

For more information about the Spirit of Compassion Program or how to honor a healthcare worker,
please contact Sister Lynn Heper, SC at 513-862-1356 or lynn_heper@trihealth.com

Brittany Reed,  
a Spirit of Compassion Honoree

SUMMER MERK has been with Good Samaritan Hospital for nearly 13 years. Her career path has taken her
from a Patient Care Assistant and Unit Coordinator on 14AB to a Telemetry Monitor Reader and Unit Coordinator on
11AB. She decided to go back to school to obtain her Bachelor’s degree in Communications in 2010 and graduated
Summa Cum Laude in 2013.  Summer then took the position of Development Officer in the Good Samaritan Foundation
in March 2014. Her focus is securing major and planned gifts that have a focus on sustaining Good Samaritan’s mission
of compassionate care that will last a lifetime.

BETH TODDis a native of Cincinnati, having grown up on the Westside and a graduate from Oak Hills High School.
She has worked at Good Sam for the past four years, first as Administrative Coordinator in the Outpatient Rehabilitation
Department most recently as the Foundation’s Administrative Officer.  She has an Associate's Degree in Medical
Administration and is currently enrolled in the Bachelor's of Organizational Leadership Cohort Program in conjunction
with TriHealth and Mount Saint Joseph University. Beth is married with four children and loves spending time with
her children, family, and friends.  Beth's responsibilities for the Foundation are to oversee the daily operations and
administrative support of the Board of Trustees;  the President and Director of the Foundation.

New Foundation Staff

Summer Merk
Development Officer

Beth Todd
Administrative Officer
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On Monday, June 2, 2014, a ribbon cutting ceremony was held for the TriHealth Cancer Institute at Good Samaritan
Hospital. Donors, community leaders and board members were invited to participate in the dedication.  The new
Cancer Center officially opened on June 9, 2014 giving patients convenient and complete access to everything they
need for their treatment in a comforting environment. The Cancer Center is located on the fourth floor of Good
Samaritan Hospital, adjacent to the conference center. It provides patients access to their physicians, infusion and 
radiation treatment, an onsite laboratory, pharmacy and other services, including genetic counseling and help 
from social workers and care navigators.

Because infusion treatments often take four to five hours, special attention was given to the design of the infusion bays,
which offer individual control of lighting, TV, heating and air conditioning.  Each bay includes charging ports, WIFI,
space for belonging and most importantly, room for family and friends.  We would like to once again thank all of our
donors for their support. Lead gifts from the Jacob G. Schmidlapp Trusts, Fifth Third Bank Trustees along with 
unrestriced dollars from Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation Trustees made this renovation project possible.  

Other generous gifts to the new Cancer Center were provided by: 

Anonymous

Edward G. and Rita A. Ross Bramkamp

In loving memory of Sadie Marie Brown
by Chuck Brown, Dominique Brown 

and Christopher Brown

In honor of Andrew Taggart Caress
by Carolyn A. Taggart and Robert A. Caress

Dr. Charles E. and Ann C. McCarthy

In honor of Charles and Claire Phillips

In loving memory of 
Dr. Tom and Mavis Saladin

by friends and family

In loving memory of Charles and Gloria Schwalbe
by Stephen, Carol and the Schwalbe family

The Foundation will now be working with the Cancer Institute to help secure funding to renovate the radiation
oncology treatment department so that it can offer the same comforting environment.  If you would like more
information on how you can help in this endeavor, please contact Kelly Rowland at 513-862-3787 
or Kelly_rowland@trihealth.com. 

Fifth Third representatives,
Keri Russell and Heidi Jark

Cancer Center Ribbon Cutting  Front Row:  James Maher, MD, PhD and Mindy Traylor
Back Row:  Jerry Oliphant, Mike Michael, Jose Barreau, MD,  Jane Schappacher 

and Ranga Brahmamdam, MD

Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation 
Donors Contribute $1.3 Million to Help Fund 

New Cancer Center



in memory of…
Carol Allen

Katherine Howell
Dr. Greg Anderson

GSH Medical and Dental Staff
Mary Lee Atkins

Chris Atkins
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Baier

Ginny Baier Ingle
Dora Baker

Ms. Dominique Cruey
Mary Bayless

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gleeson
Bob Becker

Carol Rabenstein Brown Becker
Dolores Beckman

Andrea Beckman Hardcorn
Billy Beinke

Mr. and Mrs. James DeMattei
Ms. Barbara McDermott

William Beinke
Mr. and Mrs. Fred W. Beinke

Leesa Berling
Joy M. Rusche

Jane Bernard
Mr. Richard L. Bernard

Nancy Bernard
Mr. Richard L. Bernard

Angela Sourd Berninger
Eileen A. Vester

Irvin F Beumer
Mary Ellen Beumer

William J. Blocker
Patricia Kremers

Madeline Bluemle
Rita C. Stapleton

Emma Grace Bolender
Mr. and Mrs. Randie L. Bolender

Ruth and Dick Bolger
Ms. Carol Zech

Annie Borden
Ms. Krystal Lockett

Mary Bradley
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Bradley

Bob Brown
Carol Rabenstein Brown Becker

Jean Bruns
Mary Brinker Skahan

Robert Bryson
Ms. Karen Stevens

Michael Bunch
Ms. Melva J. Lobaugh

Sybil Burt
Meredith Mathias

Nicholas Busemeyer
Ms. Courtney A. Busemeyer

Dr. Arthur J. Canos
Dr. Gurpal S. Ahluwalia
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Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Bramkamp
Lisa Paulinelli Middendorf
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Delap
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin A. Eckstein
Ms. Marceda Eckstein
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Eckstein
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Jerry and Claire Fedasch
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Fricke
GSH Medical and Dental Staff
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Ms. Maria A. St. John
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Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Ulrich
University of Cincinnati Division 
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Mr. Andrew V. Weisenbach
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Mary Frances Carnes
Vicki  Bollmer Decker
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Lisa M. Harper '86
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Bonnie Kemper
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Arlene M. Niehaus '69
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Diane Pfeffer Pentenburg
Evelyn Richter Schweitzer
Mary Moore Simcoe
Nancy VonBenken
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Vickie Wolnitzek
Pamela Huentelman Wolpert

Mary Kay Carroll
Katherine Howell

Hildreth Childs
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Krpata
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Purcell

Elaine Christian
Sandra L. Warner

Dr. Paul Cohen
GSH Medical and Dental Staff

Harold Craig
Mrs. Janice Craig

Isaac Eugene Crosby
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick E. Crosby

"Sammy" Laufersweiler Cull
Phyllis Cull Poletz '50

Joann Dellegrotti
Mr. James Amato
Jeanette Binder
Mary Lou Heiselmann
Kathy Frederick Humbert
Rita Grosardt Jones
Anita Lutz
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Tom and Cookie Rudler
Mr. Jeffrey C. Tull

Ryan Dershak
Mr. and Mrs. John Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas N. Rath

Shirley Dieckmann Bandenburg
Mary Margaret Rogers

James Diersing
Karen Roberts

James F. Disque
Nancy Disque Yenke

Dr. Rudolf (Rudy) Donath
Lynn Albers
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Aylor
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Berger
Mr. Bob Bloom and Ms. Alison Kamine
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Bolotin
Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. Bridge Jr.
Ms. Charlotte Brooks
Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. Brown Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Norman T. Bruvold
Dianne Gray Cahill '68
Mr. and Mrs. C. Scott Clark
Ms. Karen A. Clumpner

Mr. and Mrs. David S. Cooper
Mr. John Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick T. Cross
Mr. Brian Curwin and Ms. Inger Williams
Dearborn County Hospital
Ms. Beth S. Dochinger
Ms. Josephine Dunbar
Ms. Carol J. Edwards
Dr. and Mrs. Steven Fessler
Dr. Melvin M. Firestone
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Fussinger
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Gerth
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gleeson
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Glueck
Grace B. Kerr D.M.D., LLC
Ms. Katherine C. Graeter
GSH PreSurgical Services Department
Gwen Mooney Funeral Home
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Heideman
Mr. and Mrs. Bushnell P. Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Hussey Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Jacoby
Judith F. Young Rev Living Trust
Mary C. Kaplan
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Kightlinger
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kohn
Ms. Eileen M. Kues
Marlo Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Gene D. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin R. Lewis
Dr. Jacob D. Lindy and Dr. Joanne G. Lindy
Dr. and Mrs. Allen E. Litwin
Mr. Robert B. Maehr
Mr. William S. Magnus
Mr. and Mrs. David S. Mann
Mr. Esar G. Margolin
Janis Marx
Ms. Mary Mcknight
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Miller
Nancy Mohr
Dr. Nora E. Moreira
Ms. Sandy Moreira
Dr. Regine Moulton
Dr. and Mrs. Rino Munda
Ms. Michele A. Murphy
Ms. Laura J. Murrer
Mr. Herschel L. Ostrov
Lianne Palluconi
Mr. Paul Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Paul H. Perlstein
Ms. Doreen A. Quinn
Donna Ranker
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Rich
Rebecca Roessner
Rudolph Moreira MD, Inc.
Mrs. Judith A. Saba
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Salchow
Mr. John D. Samuels
Mr. Frederick E. Scharf Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Steven H. Schreiber
Linda Barrett Simon
Jacqui Stabach
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Steinau
Mr. Joseph Steinberg
Mr. and Mrs. Paul H. Tobias
Mr. and Mrs. David VonHandorf
Mr. and Mrs. James H. VonHandorf
Ms. Lois A. VonHandorf
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. VonHandorf
Ms. Rosanne VonHandorf
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas T. VonHandorf
Ms. Marilyn Wander
Mr. Steve F. Warkany
Ms. Mary E. Wigger

Susanne Drake
Dagmar and Tanja Wick

Sr. Mary John Dunlap
Annie Frohn Tromey

Cathleen Roe Eagan
Mary Jo LoParo Roe

Sr. Margaret Ebbing
Patricia M. Baldwin

Nichole Marie Flohr
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Flohr, Sr.

Peggy Foster
Linda Barthel Hinson

Michael Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Chriest
Molly McKenna Hodapp
Ms. Eloise M. Jung

Lucia Fricke
Susan Bergman-Wandstrat
Joe and Kathy Busken
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Comer
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Conover
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Conover
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Corcoran
Roy and Marian Evers
Mr. and Mrs. David Garrett
David L. Hyde and Candy J. Hart
John and Maryann Lindeman
Charles and Joan Pace
Doug and Robin Roberts
Bob and Kathy Ryan

Janet Fry
Patricia Daria Gerke

F. Peter Galicky
Jeanette Binder

Ann Gamel-Fitzpatrick
Ms. Nancy M. Henson

Barbara Gates
Barbara Dwyer Mack

Donna and Bill Gentry
Andrea R. Neff

Michael Gertz
Theresa Gertz-Kelsey

Dr. Patricia Doyle Gesicki
Barbara Apking
Dr. Joan Carlson Walson
Betty J. Klein
Mrs. John E. Maier

Helen Gibbons
Jean Boehme

GSC Deceased Members of Class of 1961
Nancy Cahill Reidy

GSC Deceased Member of Class of 1965
Jeanne Saul Fox '65

Marlene Greulich
Bonnie Kemper

Emma Guerity Schwarz
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Guerity

Raymond and MaryLou Guethlein
Carol Ann Guethlein Cahill

Dolores Hamberg
Therese Miller

Betty Harris
GSH Outpatient Treatment Center Staff

Patricia Hauck
Mr. Karl B. Hauck

Richard Louis Haugharod
Ms. Alicia M. Poinsatte

Eileen Heider
Kathleen Hand Bastin
Julia K. Mahoney
Mary A. Shinkle

Dr. Robert Heimbrock
Tom and Francie Hiltz

Lois Gohs Helfrich
Patricia Daria Gerke
Nancy Steinwert Horn

Frances Henkel
Linda Gropp Berting

Donald E. Hinson
Mary Beth McCafferty Exeler '77

Norman Hoffmann
John D. Dovich & Associates, LLC

Bert L. Holmes, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bert L. Holmes Jr.

Stan Howard
Sandra Schibi Howard

Carolyn Huls
Don and Betty Powley

Betty Jo Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Adams
Peg Hoban
Mr. and Mrs. Steven C. Hunt

Victor and Mary Lou Huss
Beatrice Hodovanic

Lawrence Jacobs
Edith M. Jacobs

Melanie James
Ms. Amanda S. Vuozzo

Harriet Janszen
David L. Hyde and Candy J. Hart

Wesley Mitchel Jaskolka
Ms. Judy Payne

Meghan Kirkpatrick
GSH Medical and Dental Staff

Ashlynn Klette
Barb Barloh

Alma Knecht
Janet Deutsch

Olivia Kneip
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Kneip

Cathy Lally
Mary Brinker Skahan

Doris Mae Lang
Diane Greninger

Mildred Langedyk
Virginia Fleming Walsh

Rose Lasita
Ms. Marie Gemmell

Grover Lawson
Kathy Balser Lawson

Ruby Leopold
Shirley Leopold

Lisa Limerick
Mrs. Pat Bleh

Ruth Lockett
Ms. Krystal Lockett

Haskell Long
Muriel Long

Rose Marie Lukens
Jeanette Binder
Rosemarie Werning Brafford
Dr. and Mrs. Walter Lovenberg

Angela M. Mairose
Diane Mairose Feeney

Fritz Manczyk
Elizabeth Mastriani

Gary May
Mrs. Linda May

Mary C. McCarthy
Jerry and Claire Fedasch

Nan Cundy McFerren
Paul and Zita Jeanmougin

Mary Ann McGrath
Ms. Janet Paguigan

Jack McMahon
Ms. Nancy M. Henson

John McNelis
Katherine Howell

Waunese Messer
Julie L. Packer

Dr. George Michaels
Ms. Peggy LaDow

Theresa Miller
Rosalyn Clendenin Lagedrost
Virginia Fleming Walsh

Virginia Miller
Rose A. McNelis

Elijah Joshua Moore
Cameo Solutions
Ms. Jennifer I. McNutt
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Sedgwick
Ms. Lisa C. Walsh

Judith Morand
GSH Medical and Dental Staff

David Morgan
Ms. Judith A. Urton

Stephen Jason Morsch
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey D. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis B. Corbett
D. S. Engineering, LLC
Garretson Resolution Group, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry G. McCarren
Mr. and Mrs. Pete A. Scalia
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Volk
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. Young

Dan Oberjohann
Bernadette M. Brunsman

Molly and Annie Osterman
Mrs. Joan P. Osterman

Phyllis Owen
Katherine Howell

Loraine Pace
Christy Pace Connelly

Emily Paeltz
Julie Paeltz

Adeline Parry
Mr. and Mrs. Daryl L. Parry

Tom L. Pence
Mrs. Beth Todd

Ursula Pfeiffer
Ms. Sandra K. Beirne
Boy Scouts of America Troop 271
Ms. Sharon A. Colcord
Ms. Karen Gerwel
Paul and Zita Jeanmougin
Mellott & Mellott, P.L.L.
Kathleen (Gaynor) Moster
Ms. Kathy S. Sayers
Mr. and Mrs. David Taylor

Crescentia Rahn
Jerry and Claire Fedasch

Anna "Fritz" Ratledge
Dr. and Mrs. Harry A. Blaney
Mr. and Mrs. Gene E. Born
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Cordell
Dr. and Mrs. Robert C. Dart
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Deye, Jr.
Margaret Hetherington Duffner
Mrs. Joan D. Henning
Kadar Orthodontics, P.A.
Mrs. Virginia N. Kemme
Margaret Wageman Konerman
Mrs. James J. McGraw
Dr. and Mrs. Richard L. Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Minahan
Mary and Rick Rafferty
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Rechsteiner
Mary Rosselot
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Ryan
Mr. Rory Shusted
Dr. and Mrs. Richard G. Wendel
Mr. and Mrs. Earl J. Williams
Mrs. Phyllis Wintzinger
Mrs. Esther Zenni

Fran Richardson
Mary Jo Kathman
Karen Longbottom
JoAnn Sommer

Joyce Richter, R.N.
Karen A. Loos

James A. Rieder
Norma Rieder

Patricia O'Keefe Rigsby
Carol Merkel

Ginny Roberts
Mrs. Kenneth H. Roberts

Lawrence and Mary Romer
Mary Colleen (Romer) Slager

Geri Minges Ruoff
Linda Juengling

George and Veneranda Ruschulte
Dolores L. Imam

Dr. George Russo
Dr. and Mrs. Charles D. Hafner

Dr. Khamis Saba
GSH Medical and Dental Staff
George and Carol Kerlakian
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Grant W. Stewart
The Meridian Condos
Dr. Richard and Darlene Welling
Dr. and Mrs. Richard G. Wendel
Mrs. Phyllis Wintzinger

Dr. Thomas A. Saladin
Dr. and Mrs. Marc A. Alexander 

and Family
Dr. and Mrs. Terrence J. Carrigan

Connie Sauerbeck
Patricia Perkins

|  Tributes
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Lois Scheidl
Jean Boehme

Karl Schiffer
Renate J. Schiffer, M.D.

Kay Schmidl
Teresa M. Wood

Mary Florence Schneider
Baker Concrete Construction, Inc.
Baker Equipment & Materials, LTD
Ms. Susanna Carroll
Contractors Materials Company
Ms. Dorie Gubernath
Patricia Kelley
Megen Construction Company, Inc.
Ramcrete, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Schneider
The Leonard J. Schneider Family
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Stautberg
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Woodward
Mr. Brad E. Wucherpfennig

Helen C. Schuler
Betsy Schuler Lorenzi,'69

Norma Schulz
Katherine M. Waters

Charles and Gloria Schwalbe
Stephen and Carol Schwalbe

Dr. Ralph C. Schwarz
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Martini

Tresa Selvage
Ms. Nancy M. Henson

Bernice Shields
GSH Outpatient Treatment Center Staff

Dorothy Singer Moran
Mr. Kevin Moran

Mr. and Mrs. John Skahan
Ms. Jean Rolfes

Donald J. Skidmore
Mrs. Shirley D. Skidmore

Betty Jo Ludwig Small
Willard F. Small

Grace Smith
Rita J. Krempin

Dr. Richard M. Smith
Jeanette Binder
Todd and Mary Rita Washburn

Teresa Smith
Holly Dianne Robertson

Charlotte Sourd Snider
Eileen A. Vester

William Campbell Sontag
Ms. Rebecca Sontag

Dr. Paul A. Spaccarelli
Carole Albers
Patti and Dick Alderson
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Apke
Barry and Sue Auer
Drs. Sabino T. and Nina Baluyot
Kathleen A. Bauman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Beaudoin
Mr. and Mrs. James Belmont
Jim and Pat Berning
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Bertsche
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bresnen
The John R. Burbank Family
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Carlow
Ms. Jacqueline Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Cash
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis A. Comella
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis W. Connor
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Davis
Dr. and Mrs. Charles H. Deitschel, Jr.
Mr. William Derringer
Rita Driehaus
Reggie Dubell
Dr. and Mrs. James P. Duffy
Edda J Camardo Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Duane J. Eschmeyer
Dr. and Mrs. Horacio Falciglia
Dr. and Mrs. Edouard Feghali
Ms. Joyce Fleming
Ms. Helen L. Fley
For Women, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. R. Terrell Frey
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Fry
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. Geeding

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Gilsdorf
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gleeson
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn A. Groh
Ms. Betty L. Grupenhoff
GSH Medical and Dental Staff
Janet L. Habedank
The Honorable Deidra L. Hair
Kimberly A. Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Howard E. Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Herald
Ms. Beverly Herbert
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Hill
Mr. Michael R. Holtman
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Holtman
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore J. Hyle, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Imhoff
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Kagler
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Kahn
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Kenney
Mr. and Mrs. Keith M. Kleeman
Margaret Wageman Konerman
Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Lafkas, Jr.
Dr. Donna S. Lambers
Dr. Margaret LeMasters
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Lindner
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Lohr
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Longano
Mr. Joseph L. Luttmer
M. Jacqueline Crowley Fmly Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Perrin G. March IV
Janis Marx
Elizabeth Mastriani
Teresa May
Mr. and Mrs. Norb Menke
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Motch
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Mountel
Mr. and Mrs. James N. Murphy
Jennifer Palmisano
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Naber
Dr. and Mrs. Devin D. Namaky
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Newbold
Ms. Mary Nicolay
Chris A. Nolan
Ms. Kathleen Noonan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul O'Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Loren E. Olson
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Osterman
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Palazzolo
Palazzolo Manufacturing Company LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Palermo
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald A. Palermo
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew W. Petersen
Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Pfister Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Pflum
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Pflum
Mrs. Donna M. Piening
Ms. Shelly Playle
Ms. Karen E. Pohl
Dr. and Mrs. James Poon
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Popelar
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher T. Powers
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald L. Quatman
Dr. and Mrs. Norman Rave
Robert P. Restle
Robert A. & Marian K. Kennedy Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Robert I. Rost
Mrs. Judith A. Saba
Mr. Robert B. Sathe
Mr. and Mrs. Carl R. Schlotman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Schnee
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey M. Schuler
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel P. Shea Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Sinkula
Edie A. Smitson
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Speer
Mr. and Mrs. John Sprague
Ms. Margie Stephenson
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Stineman
Mr. and Mrs. Clay Stinnett
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Strathern
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Stricker
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy L. Strotman
Ms. Mary L. Strutz
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Sweeney Jr.

Mr. Thomas Tepe
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Trebbi Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome W. Wedig
Ms. Marybelle S. Weiman
Dr. Richard and Darlene Welling
Mr. Paul F. Wenker
Jane C. Hartman Whalen
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. Wilson
Mrs. Andrea K. Wiot
Mr. and Mrs. J. Geoffrey Wiot
Dr. and Mrs. John W. Wolf Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Wubbolding
Steven Wunder, M.D.
Zaring Family Foundation

Mrs. Stahl
Rebecca A. Morris

Cathy Sziraky
Judy Sziraky Culbertson

Maxwell Robert Templin
Barbara J. and Robert L. Niesel

Julia Rhoades-Thomas
Peggie Rhoades Munson

Rosemary Tillman
Connie Dinwiddie

Mary Uehlin Gorman
Ann Wilmers

Mary Ardelle Unkrich
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory A. Otis

Julie Vollette
Ms. Tammy Moses
Mr. and Mrs. David Wickham

Edwin G. Waldrop, M.D.
Edith Waldrop

Edward I. (Ned) Walsh
Ms. Nancy M. Henson

Jerome Walsh
Ms. Nancy M. Henson

Mary Walsh, RN
Nancy M. Henson

Helen M. Webb
Lucie Webb Clemons

Eileen Weber
Kathy Balser Lawson

Jeff Weber
Tom and Joanne Theobald

John Weeks
Mr. and Mrs. John Ballman

Terry Vos Wise
Mary Jo Austing Meyer

John and Elizabeth Wolff
Linda Barthel Hinson

Elizabeth Wolff
Sharon E. Moore

Karen Wolintzek
Katherine Howell

Frank Wood
Sarah Wood

Donna and Joseph Wurzelbacher
Janis Marx

in honor of…
Colleen Albers

Dr. Joann M. Lohr and Mr. Michael W. Reardon
Dr. Marc Alexander

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Witterstaetter Sr.
Clare Allaire

Mary Jo Kathman
Mary Jo Bay

Mr. and Mrs. Joel T. Eaves
Jon Beauchamp

Anonymous
Katie (Barnes) Briley

Ms. Lola C. Feldhaus
Stacy Brotherton

Mr. and Mrs. Gareth Y. Hudson
David Burleigh

Quadrant Partners
Sr. Agnes Coveney

Cynthia J. Flannery
Judy Craven

Ms. Melissa Schaiper
Daniel Scott Culyer

Casey B. Culyer

Nancy Dallas
Don and Betty Powley

Elaine Ehrhard
Donna Findley

Dr. Edouard Feghali
Mr. and Mrs. Manohar J. Mohan

Dr. Georges Feghali
Mr. and Mrs. Manohar J. Mohan

Melissa Garrison
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Dooling

Teresa Getha-Eby
Jodi Ann Andres
Good Samaritan College of Nursing Student 
Organization

Michael Glassmeyer
Glassmeyer Trust

Michele and Rick Goldman
Eileen Ashurst

GSC Class of 1949
Marjorie Breslin Kuhlman

GSC Class of 1955
Mary Lou  Kopmeyer

GSC Class of 1966
Carol Benjamine Schwab

GSC Class of 1967
Margaret Gambetta Mast

GSC Class of 1971
Mary Carol Reinhart Heidrich

GSH 12th Floor Neurosurgery Staff
Mrs. Marcia H. Storm

GSH 14CD Staff
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Clements
Mr. and Mrs. Martin P. Wakley
Ms. Cynthia A. Yost

GSH NICU Staff
Mrs. Alexandra H. Koehn

GSH Security Department
Mr. Christopher W. Buerger

Sister Barbara Hagedorn, SC
Dr. Steve Eby
Dr. and Mrs. James P. Konerman
Sisters of Charity of Cincinnati
Linda Smith Berry

Maurice Henning
Dr. and Mrs. Steven C. Roschke

Sister Lynn Heper, SC
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Schutte

Dr. Loren Hiratzka
Margaret M. Evans

Marty House
Jane C. Hartman Whalen

Drew Kaufman
The Kaufman Family

Moya Kearney
Teresa Getha-Eby

Loraine Jacobs Keller
Mary M. Barker

Dr. Steven Kleeman
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Olson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. O'Rourke

Mary Clare Kunnen
Mary Beth Kunnen

Dr. Margaret LeMasters
Mrs. Laurel Abrams

Jan Ludewig
D. Gates and Kathy Smith

Ann Matsinger
Kimberley L. Roberts

Jackie Mayer
Ma-Camlaria Felismino
Abigail Villarroya

Carson Elizabeth Mayes
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Mayes

Richard Meyer, M.D.
Dr. William and Joanne Chang

Mary Morris
Teresa Getha-Eby

Clara Broerman Mueller
Ms. Lisa A. Lukens

Operation Florence Nightingale
Ms. Karen G. Centner

Mary Ann Patterson
Ms. Farheen Bano

Mary Rafferty
Leslie Altimier

Mary Loise Wern Raterman
Peggy Nieberding

Mary Pat Raupach
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth F. Raupach

Brittney Reed
Mrs. Beth Todd

Linda Renshaw
GSH Radiology Department

Dr. John Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Finn

Jan Roenker
Amy Goldick Dressman
Elaine Ehrhard
Ma-Camlaria Felismino
Beverly E. Gladish
Ms. Nancy M. Henson
Beatrice Hodovanic
Mary Jo Kathman
Patricia A. Koral
John F. and Jacquelyn P. Mayer
Pat McMahon
Jill Nutter
Terri Schumacher
Diane Stauffer
Abigail Villarroya

Diane Durbin Root
Sally Wolfer

Dr. Antoine Samaha
Ellie and Glenn Fischer

Allison Sansone
Angst Family Trust

Lauren V. Schmidt, R.N.
Ms. Melissa M. Grove

Marcia Schulte
Barbara A. Culver

Terri Schumacher
Teresa Getha-Eby

Steve and Carol Schwalbe
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Kelley

Steve Schwalbe
Don and Betty Powley

Maria Seel
Mr. and Mrs. Gareth Y. Hudson

Dr. Kimberly Seltzer
Mrs. Janet A. Zerhusen

Dr. J. Michael Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Baker IV
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Christy
Margaret M. Evans
Dr. Carl Fischer

Rosemary Kramer Stoeser
Glassmeyer Trust
Joyce Sullivan

Joann Strong
Michelle Roa

Jill Strotman, R.N.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Dooling

Joyce Sullivan
Rosemary Stoeser

Susan Szekely
Mr. and Mrs. Gareth Y. Hudson

Andrew Taggart-Caress
Ms. Carolyn Taggart

Jean Wirth Tenoever
Nancy Tenoever Forste

Dr. David Tondow
Dr. and Mrs. Richard L. Meyer

Mindy Traylor
Jean Bresnen
Pam R. Combs

Aissata Watt
Mr. Lat Diouf

Richard E. Welling, M.D.
Dr. David Alpeter, Jr.
Mr. Andrew T. Hearn
Kevin A. O'Koon, M.D.
Dr. Philip H. Taylor

Aileen Wuennemann-Diaz
Ms. Marissa M. Diaz

Rita Yokers
Steve and Diane Dumbauld
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Ralph (Mike) Michael
Chairman

Steve Ortner
Vice Chairman

Carol L. Butler
Secretary

Phyllis Adams Linda Smith Berry Jane T. Birckhead

Sister Barbara Hagedorn, S.C. Ronald G. Heibert Leon Loewenstine 

Brian Mooney Dan Neyer John S. Prout
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A crystal 
clear passion 
for giving

IMPACT

ONE BRIEF conversation and you’d
know. Even if he weren’t Chairman of
the Foundation’s Board of Trustees,
Mike Michael would still make sizable
contributions to the Foundation. His
passion is crystal clear.  

“The Foundation not only does great
work for the hospital, they do fabulous
work in our community. How can you
not want to support them,” he laughs.
He and wife Ann’s most recent gift was
designated for the Good Samaritan Free
Health Center.  But it wasn’t an easy
decision. “There are so many worthwhile
projects in which the Foundation is
involved," says Mike who is president
and CEO of Fifth Third Bank,
Greater Cincinnati. 

Sincere, genuine and big-hearted, Mike
says his generosity flourished after the
death of his only child in 2001. “It
caused me to reflect on life and on the
benefits I’ve had that others may not
have had. It increased my desire to 
be more of a positive influence 
in our community.”

“The Free Health Center 
appealed to us because we
thought it could potentially
benefit the most people,” he
says, then quickly adds, “but
every project is deserving!”
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IMPACT

A gift to honor dad and his Good Sam caregivers

From calling him “Mr. Mayor” to 
finding space in his room for his 
beloved jigsaw puzzles, the support 
of hospital staff extended across the 
continuum, from physician residents,
nurses, respiratory therapists, chaplain.
“No one could have had a more 
supportive group of people at their
side,” she adds.

After his death in June 2013, Ginny
wanted to find a way to recognize 
hospital staff. She also wanted to 
honor the expert care her husband 
Dave provided to her father.  “My 
parents refused to go to anyone but
Dave; I don’t think they realized the
emotional toll that this would take on
him,” she says. During Eugene’s eulogy,

son Mark noted that ‘heroic’ didn’t 
adequately describe Dave’s efforts to
provide excellent care over the years. 

Establishing the Eugene P. Ruehlmann
Fund for Medical Education is a way
for Ginny and Dave “to acknowledge
the excellent care that Dad received at
Good Sam,” says Ginny.  “Dave is a
passionate teacher, and he believes
strongly in the importance of 
continuing medical education,” 
she says. “We hope our gift provides 
educational opportunities for hospital
staff that will result in a continuation 
of the superb and compassionate care
that my dad and my family received 
at Good Sam.” 

HOW DO YOU HONOR the life of
your beloved father and the hospital
that provided exemplary care during
his final days?  That was the challenge
for Ginny RuehlmannWiltse and her 
husband, pulmonary and critical care
physician David Wiltse MD.  

In March 2013 Ginny’s father, 
former mayor of Cincinnati Eugene
Ruehlmann, gave the keynote address
at a Western Hills High School alumni
gathering. He talked about one of his
favorite subjects, the importance of
teamwork.“He did a great job,” Ginny
recalls, which is why the family was
stunned days later to learn he had 
half a dozen abscesses in his brain. 

The following months were a merry-
go-round of treatment in and out of
Good Samaritan. Ginny describes the
hospital staff as incredibly caring and
kind. She recalls how staff accommo-
dated a steady stream of visitors, 
including Eugene’s large family – 
children, their spouses, grand – and 
great grand – children, as well as the 
numerous friends you’d expect a 
popular former Cincinnati Mayor 
to accumulate during his 88 years. 

“Everyone was so kind and considerate. 

A patient like Dad who was the 

ultimate gentleman – appreciative, 

courteous, and optimistic – engages the

hospital staff in a positive way. So there

develops a mutual regard, each of the

other, and a sense that we are partners 

on a team with a common goal,”

Ginny keenly explains. 
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IMPACT

A SERIOUS motorcycle accident almost 
40 years ago has left an impact on Jan
Beckemeyer’s entire life. Yet not in the 
way you might expect. 

“They didn’t think I’d make it,” she says of
the Emergency Room staff who cared for
her immediately after the accident. 
“A priest gave me last rites.” At the time
Jan says she was a very independent yet
immature 23-year-old. “Lying in a 
hospital bed for the next five months
caused me to take a hard look at myself.”
In rehab she watched dozens of patients
who would never walk again. 

“I started searching for reasons 
why God spared me.”

For the next two decades Jan worked at
Proctor & Gamble while undergoing 
multiple surgeries --she’s had 35 since 
the accident, in Cincinnati, Houston and
Baltimore. When she left the job in 1994,
she knew it was time to start giving back to
the people who helped spare her life. 
“I thought, shame on me if I can’t return
the blessings that God gave me.”

Her gratitude journey began by volunteer-
ing in Good Sam’s surgical waiting area.
When one of the surgeons suggested she
consider a new career in the OR, Jan says it
was like being bitten by a bug. “One day I
was invited to observe a surgery, and the
next week I was back in school learning to
become a surgical technologist.” At age 
47, Jan said the work fascinated her. 
“It was the coolest thing I’ve ever done.”
She showed her gratitude by donating her
3-day-a-week salary back to the OR “as a
retroactive thank you to the staff for all
they do for surgical patients.”

Jan retired after 12 years when it became
too difficult to stand for long periods.
“Within days Mary Rafferty, President 
and Chief Executive Officer of Good
Samaritan Hospital Foundation, 
introduced me to Linda Smith Berry, 
director of the Good Samaritan Free
Health Center, and a bug bit me again,”
she laughs. 

Now the Center’s Volunteer Coordinator,
Jan recruits doctors, dentists, nurses, 
hygienists, interpreters, community health
workers and others who voluntarily keep
the center running. Although a grant has
paid the salary for this position for the last
two years, Jan has donated her entire salary
back to the center where it has been used
to upgrade security and purchase 
much-needed equipment. Her 
enthusiasm for her job is infectious. 
“This place has blossomed; the work 
has been so incredibly rewarding to me!”

Jan has no plans to retire (although a new
granddaughter means she’ll work fewer
hours). But when and if retirement occurs,
she’s made sure her generosity will remain.
Gifts to the Free Health Center are 
included in her annual giving plan 
and in her will. 

Humbled by all of her blessings, Jan 
graciously shares her story in the hopes 
it will move others to consider their 
blessings and to be generous too.

Returning God’s 
blessings – a reason 
to be generous



FIFTY YEARS AGO Dr. Ranjit
Rath was greeted at the front steps
of Good Samaritan Hospital by Sis-
ter Marie Fidelis, SC.  He had just
arrived in the U.S. from his home
in India to train as a surgeon.  “As
Sister showed me the way to the res-
ident’s dormitory, she kindly ex-
plained what to expect in the next
few years,” Dr. Rath remembers. 
“Here I found my family away from
home within the compassionate
surroundings provided by the 
Sisters of Charity.”

For the next five years Dr. Rath
trained at Good Samaritan Hospital
to be a surgeon. After an additional
two-year fellowship at Yale Univer-
sity, he returned to the hospital that
he loved and spent many years
working with John
Cranley MD, chief of
surgery, who Dr. Rath
warmly describes as
being “like the father I left in
India.” Dr. Rath spent his entire
working career at Good Samaritan.
It was the place where he met his
wife Mary, a graduate of the Good
Samaritan School of Nursing and it
was the place where the couple’s
premature triplet grandchildren

lived for their first 100 days. This
year they are entering high school.  
Dr. Rath points out that “our affili-
ation with Good Samaritan began
when we were young adults and we
stayed all the way to retirement.”
Throughout his career as a noted
cardiac surgeon, he was instrumen-
tal in developing the hospital’s car-
diothoracic surgery department.
Now retired, he and Mary show
their gratitude through sizable 
donations to the Good Samaritan
Hospital Foundation, including the
Good Samaritan Free Health 
Center where Mary was a longtime
volunteer nurse. “We support the
Health Center because Mary and I
both strongly believe in the words
of Matthew 25:35:” 

The couple’s generosity goes well
beyond the Free Health Center.
They also support the Neonatal 
Intensive Care Unit and the 
Residency Training Program. They
funded televisions for each of the
thirty-two pre-operative holding

rooms, and they also donated 
DVD players for every room on 
the high risk maternity floor where
expectant mothers stay before 
delivery, sometimes for weeks. 
Dr. Rath explains “the diversion
helps to distract the mothers and
possibly overcome their worries.”
He came to realize the merits of 
this when both of his daughters
spent time there before delivery.
First, the daughter with the triplets,
and later with his second daughter 
who stayed there because of a high
risk twin pregnancy. Her two boys 
are also healthy, now entering 
fifth grade.

Helping others was instilled in Dr.
Rath at a young age. His parents
were his role models, supporting 

the education of 
multiple village children
in India.“When I was
young I had very little

funds but many people supported
me,” Dr. Rath explains. “It is time 
to pass it on.” Now retired, Dr. Rath
still attends weekly educational 
conferences at the hospital “where 
I feel I am able to share my years of 
experience with the younger 
physicians and residents.”
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“It is time to pass it on”

IMPACT

“For I was hungry and you gave me something to
eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something to
drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in…”
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IMPACT

GRATITUDE for our many blessings is
the sentiment that drives Gene and Ann 
McCarthy. They show their gratitude
with donations to the Good Samaritan
Hospital Foundation.

The couple’s connections to the hospital
run deep, beginning in the early 1900s
when Gene’s father became Good 
Samaritan’s first radiologist. At the 
same time, both Gene and Ann’s mothers
attended the hospital’s School of Nursing.
Ann’s mom began her nursing career 
at Good Sam.

The hospital is the birthplace for the 
entire McCarthy family including Gene,
Ann and their three children. They are
grateful that Good Sam provided Gene
the opportunity to work alongside his 
father as a radiologist. Although Ann
spent her career teaching grade schoolers

and counseling high schoolers, she joined
the fold after retirement when she 
became an active member of The Good
Samaritans, and took her turn serving 
on the Board.

“We have so many great friends that we
met through Good Sam,” says Ann.
“They are good people; it’s a good

place.”  Gene adds,  “We are grateful for
all the hospital has provided us.”

It is this gratitude that motivates the 
couple to continually donate to “some
very worthwhile causes,” says Gene. The
decision is easy “because they do such
great work,” he says of the hospital staff.

They specifically admire the quality, 
cutting-edge care that the hospital 
provides, and the attention to patient 
satisfaction at every turn. “We know 

how devastating cancer can be,” says 
Ann, “and admire that the Cancer Center 
provides patients all their caregivers 
together in one place. We think that’s 
the way to go.”

“Good Sam is always ready to provide 
expert care whether a patient can afford
to pay or not,” explains Gene when 
describing reasons he is grateful. He 
especially appreciates the hospital’s 
investment in the daVinci Robotic 
Surgical System. “It is so beneficial to 
the patient,” he says. 

The couple’s frequent gifts to the Good
Samaritan Hospital Foundation will help
to ensure quality compassionate care is
available for decades to come. With all
that the hospital has provided them, they
are happy to return the favor.

Happy to return the favor
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Gifts to Good Samaritan Hospital Foundation impact 
patient care as well as medical and nursing education.

YEAR IN REVIEW   • JULY 2013 – JUNE 2014

Business/Corporation $919,126 (35%)

Individuals $826,012        (31%) 

Foundations $485,515 (18%)

Guild $203,750 (8%)

Trust/Estate $220,089 (8%)

Total $2,654,492 (100%)

Charity Care and $1,104,066 (55%)
Community Support

Education and $   365,293 (18%)
Research

Capital and $   529,117 (26%)
Department Support

Other $     25,808 (1%)

Total $2,024,284 (100%)

PROGRAM SUPPORT*

*Unaudited Financial July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014

CONTRIBUTIONS*
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